

UNIVERSITY OF MINNESOTA



Laboratory of Physiological Hygiene School of Public Health Stadium Gate 27 611 Beacon Street S.E. Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

October 23, 1980

William P. Castelli, M.D. 123 Lincoln Framingham, MA. 01701

Dear Bill:

It was delightful and amusing to hear your effective presentation at Wentworth-by-the-Sea and to see and read how well you represent the prevention community generally. It was equally amusing to see how you continue the exaggerated tendency of your predecessor to ignore "the world outside Boston." We would really expect from a person of your international background, linguistic and intellectual abilities to give a much broader historical base, n'est pas? Framingham, Harvard and Boston are clearly at the top, bien sure, but surely not all alone.

Jokingly,

Henry Blackburn, M.D. Professor and Director

Hy: jml

P.S.: Enclosed are additions to your "not to be mentioned file."